
Alice Blachly 
 
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
I am writing in support of H.207 and S.88, two bills that would eliminate barriers to 
primary care for all Vermonters.  These bills would move Vermont forward toward 
the ultimate goal of health care as a public good as set out in Act 48.  Health care 
costs have risen enormously.  Several members of my family, hard-working 
responsible citizens, have had to forego recommended medical procedures because 
of the expense.  This does not seem right to me.  Please do everything you can to see 
to it that no Vermonter should go without needed health care. 
 
Alice Blachly 
4 Mechanic Street 
Unit 11 
Montpelier, VT 05602 

 


